
For unto you is born this day

in the city of David a Savior, which is Christ the Lord. (Luke 2:11)

Christmas Greetings to SPS Alumni, Families and Friends.

The SPS Alumni Association is pleased to offer you a piece of school history as a 
way of wishing you and your loved ones a very Merry Christmas.

In this greeting, we share some memories of the Boar's Head Festival because of its 
special role in the school's history for 25 years. The Festival was an important event on the 
SPS calendar from the school's founding in 1938 until Father Leeming's retirement in 1963.
Many of you reading this will recall participating in the pageant in the dining room of 
Stabb Hall. Others of you entered the school too late to participate in the celebration. 
Hopefully, what we are offering here will either rekindle old school memories or provide 
new information about a significant piece of St. Peter's School history.

Father Leeming wrote about his dedication to the Boar's Head Festival on page 6 of 
his book, Twenty-Five Years of Saint Peter's School:

"Several years prior to the opening of St. Peter's I attended the Boar's Head Dinner 
and Yule Festival at Hoosac School and was greatly impressed. I decided then that if ever I 
had a school we would try such a festival.

https://img1.wsimg.com/blobby/go/26b1726b-2aaf-4d92-9266-af190faa2fe2/downloads/TSP_1957_14.mp3?ver=1667321828642


That first year we began in a very simple way. We taught the boys The Boar's Head 
Carol and Aunt Harriet and the mother of one of our boys, Alfred Peterson, whipped up 
some costumes. I planned the meal – roast pork, mashed potatoes, peas, apple sauce and a 
fabulous dessert of a beautiful mold of ice cream given by the Fleischmanns whose son, 
Gus, was one of our charter boys.

All went well – the boys sang and the procession finally reached the table. Grace was
said and we sat down to the meal. But I had failed to tell Bill Dayton who looked after such 
things that the big meal was to be at night. I had not been there for lunch and the special 
meal had been served then. Imagine my feelings when there appeared before us creamed 
chipped beef! It was an embarrassing moment but the mold of ice cream saved the day.

But for years after that whenever I planned the Festival, Ann reminded me of the 
first one. The Boar's Head Festival was always a great event at the School. Every boy was 
involved and the music was provided by the Glee Club. It was a highlight and a wonderful 
closing event of the Fall term for twenty-five years. Many of the costumes are still those left
over from the first year, but every year something new was added. Guests finally had to be 
limited to the parents of new boys and seniors. There was not room to take care of all who 
wanted to come."

To hear the music, click the following links . . .

The 1958 SPS Glee Club singing Lo How a Rose: bit.ly/3gmiagv

The Boar’s Head Carol: bit.ly/3ELt2hG

Tom McCormack ('58) as St. George

We wish you and your family a very Merry Christmas and a most Happy New Year!

As Tiny Tim said, "God bless us, every one!"

http://bit.ly/3ELt2hG
http://bit.ly/3gmiagv





